BROWNWOOD AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE LUNCHEON City Council January 21, 2022

The City Council of the City of Brownwood, Texas, was invited to attend the Brownwood Area Chamber of Commerce luncheon to hear a presentation by Mayor Stephen Haynes – Annual State of the City Report at the Coggin Avenue Baptist Church Coggin Connection Center, 1715 Coggin Avenue, Brownwood, Texas, where a quorum of the City Council was present. The Council did not deliberate or take any action. Those in attendance were Mayor Stephen Haynes; Councilmember Ward 2, Ed McMillian; Councilmember Ward 3, Melody Nowowiejski; Councilmember Ward 5, Walker Willey; and various City of Brownwood Department Heads and staff.

The Mayor presented the annual State of the City address, recapped the effects of COVID-19 on our community, and presented economic statistics and timelines of progress from the past ten years.

STEPHEN E. HAYNES, Mayor

ATTEST:

CHRISTI WYNN, City Secretary